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Dear SCCS Students, Teachers, and Parents:

While you are enjoying the summer break, we would like to let you know a few changes in
SCCS.

Over the past two years, Ms. Weili Yu has done a great job as the Principal of SCCS. She has
demonstrated strong leadership, a thorough understanding of school’s challenges and
opportunities, and a deep commitment and passion to work with the school admin team to
progress SCCS to a new level. However, due to her demanding work and schedules, Weili
decided not to take the second term. We would like to take this opportunity to thank Weili for the
great work she has done leading SCCS and the significant contributions she brought to SCCS
and our community.

We are pleased to announce that Mr. Bo Du has accepted the position to be the next Principal of
SCCS. For a long time, Bo is known for his leadership and passion to serve schools and our
community. In the past two years, Bo has been the Director of IT at SCCS responsible for all
aspects of IT operations. He has also been a strong leader and contributor to the Southeastern
Connecticut Chinese Culture Society (SECCCS). Please join us in congratulating Bo in his new
role as the SCCS Principal and wishing him every success!

In addition to recognizing the contribution and celebrating our school’s success, we are sure that
you also notice challenges down the road, including decreasing student enroliment in the last few
years, resource constraints in our budget, and increasing operational cost, etc. The school admin
team has done an excellent job in keeping the budget balanced, so high-quality education
continued to be offered to all of our students. As mentioned in the last communication, in the last
few months, our Board and the school admin team have been working closely with the East
Lyme Schools District (ELSD) for facility lease renewal. For many years, ELSD offers an ideal
central location with deeply discounted price and fully supports from teachers, staffs, and
leadership. SCCS is fortunate to have these supports from ELSD. However, the budgetary
pressure is not only on SCCS but also on Connecticut towns like East Lyme. To cover the
ELSD’s related cost, with thoughtful consideration, a final rental agreement is proposed for a
gradual but significant increase in the next few years. Bo, school admin team, and the Board are
working diligently to assess impacts and finalizing details with ELSD. We will communicate
corresponding tuition adjustment very soon.

Over the last forty years, generations of students from East Lyme and neighboring towns have
benefited from the existence of SCCS. Moving forward, with continued support from you and
our community, we truly believe that Bo and his new administration team will continue leading
SCCS through the time of changes and challenges to an even brighter future.

Sincerely yours,

Qing Chang on behalf of SCCS Board of Directors — Qing Chang (Chairman), Raymond Chen,
Bo Du, Shengquan Duan, Qifang Li, Xiaoning Wang, and Shuntai Wang



